

City Clerk's Office

Ulli S. Watkiss City Clerk

Tel: 416-395-7352 Fax: 416-395-7337 e-mail: fbalda@toronto.ca Web: www.toronto.ca

Secretariat
Frank Baldassini
Toronto Cycling Advisory Committee
North York Civic Centre
5100 Yonge Street
Toronto, Ontario M2N 5V7

June 8, 2010

To:

Public Works and Infrastructure Committee

From:

**Toronto Cycling Advisory Committee** 

Subject:

Repaving Schedule for Queen Street, from Sherbourne Street to Gladstone

Avenue and Dundas Street West, from University Avenue to Lansdowne

**Avenue** 

## **Committee Decision:**

The Toronto Cycling Advisory Committee:

1. Requests the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee to consider the following motion at its meeting on June 15, 2010:

"That due to the high volume of cyclists on Queen Street, from Sherbourne Street to Gladstone Avenue and on Dundas Street West, from University Avenue to Lansdowne Avenue; with no existing cycling infrastructure in place; and the imminent danger to cyclists because of the existing poor condition of the two noted roadways, both where the concrete streetcar bed meets the asphalt and in the curb lane; the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee be requested to include the two noted roadways in the State of Good Repairs audit and direct the General Manager, Transportation Services Division, to immediately take the necessary measures to repair the two noted roadways."

## Background:

The Toronto Cycling Advisory Committee on June 7, 2010 heard a verbal update from the Manager, Cycling Infrastructure and Programs, Transportation Services Division, on the repaving schedule for Queen Street, from Sherbourne Street to Gladstone Avenue and for Dundas Street West, from University Avenue to Lansdowne Avenue, and what could be done to improve these two major east/west cycling routes in terms of cycling infrastructure as quickly as possible, as both of these roads have been damaged by multiple utility cuts/patches, which pose a threat to the safety of cyclists.

(for) City Clerk

Frank Baldassini Item 6b

c: Councillor A. A. Heaps, Chair, Toronto Cycling Advisory Committee
Councillor Glenn De Baeremaeker, Chair, Public Works and Infrastructure Committee
General Manager, Transportation Services Division
Manager, Cycling Infrastructure and Programs, Transportation Services Division
Yvonne Bambrick, Executive Director, Toronto Cyclists Union